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From the Committee: 
 

The next committee meetings will be on Monday: 
   5th December 16th January and 20th February 
7:00pm at the AIF Clubrooms. Any matters that need to 
be brought to the Committee's attention can be 
presented to meetings via the Secretary.  

 

2022-2023 Committee 
 

President: John McDonald Snr VP: Shane Bowden,  
Jnr VP: Paul Durkin, Treasurer: Phyllis Kannis 
Secretary: Phil Guest Committee: Craig Parker, 
Gilbert Steenhuis, Frank Mitchell, Glen Hanlon,  
Colin Catto, Paul Hunniford, Mat Rao and Dane Cook.  
 

For Your Information:  
 

Santa’s Coming!  
 

Remember to mark Sunday 11th December, 11:30am 
on your calendar for our end of year function and award 
presentations. This is always a wonderful opportunity to 
enjoy good company and food. Lunch and cordial are 
provided but you need to bring your own grown-up 
refreshments. It is especially important that you 
indicate if you can attend by writing your name on the 
posters available at both ranges. We would like to hear 
from anyone who can supply a dessert and/or donate to 
the raffle.              See you there! 
 

December Roster- What’s on! 
 

The Mitchell Range will only be closed on Christmas 
Eve and New Year’s Eve Saturdays. 
 

The final 2021 shoots at the AIF Range are:  
Tuesday BR (13th), INDIA (21st), Field Rifle (8th) but a 
Christmas fun shoot maybe planned for the 15th.  Rifle 
Metallic Silhouette (13th}.  
The 2023 shooting year will begin as detailed in the 
2023 Range Calendar which will be available at both 
ranges, the Christmas Lunch and on the club web site. 
Note that the MR will be open on the first Wednesday 
morning of each month and also every Wednesday 
morning from February 8th until April 12th. 
 

Working Bee 
Next working bee is on 29th January at both ranges 
Please try to attend as there is always heaps to do and 
so few to do it.  

Participation Cards 

Reminder to get your 2022 participation card to 
Firearms Services before the end of January 2023. 

 

AIF Range News 
 

Thanks to Jonathon H and his team of trusty helpers, 
the AIF Range clubrooms have had a makeover with 
painting and repositioning of fixtures and fittings. 

 
Painters in action at last working bee 
 

 
A more pleasing layout and brighter paint scheme. 
 

 
Refurbished scorer’s office and “Welcome” desk 
 
 

  
 
On the weekend of 26th & 27th Nov, T03 hosted the 
SSAA Tasmania Field Rifle and 3 Positional State 
Championships with rimfire at the AIF Range and 
centrefire at the T42 Riddell Range.  Congrats to T03 
members Shane B, Don R, Leon O’ and Lee-Anne R for 
finishing in the top 5 
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Mitchell Range News 

 

Mick, Paul, Frank and Nigel assemble the new target 
anchors on Range A meaning a lot less set-up and 
dismantle time and effort. Thanks to Dawson for donating 
his welding and construction skills. 
 

Attendances have been consistently high recently with 
nearly ninety attendees dropping in on one Saturday. 
 

Shane, Matt and helpers have started making much 
awaited changes to the toilet facilities. 
 

The signing of the new 20-year lease has been delayed 
by Wellington Park Management Trust’s claim to have 
an interest in the title and a desire to be recognised in 
the lease. Making good on a ten-year-old promise to 
exclude the Club and the quarry from Wellington Park 
would seem to be the logical solution. 
 

Single Action State Titles 
 
 

 
A Wild Bunch! 

 

The Glenorchy Rangers hosted the 2022 Single Action 
State Titles on the 26th-27th November with a smaller 
than usual posse but providing an excellent competition. 
Many thanks to Ray and his sidekick Will with special 
mentions to Sebastian for organising state of the art 
scoring and Grant who is a member of Oakdale but 
turned up on both days to RO. 
 

The Main Event winner was Scatter Gun (Steve) with 
George X, Smoothbore Shaun and Rattlesnake (Scotty) 
providing stiff competition. 
 
Smoothbore Shaun followed by Leroy (Carson) were 
too slick in the Speed Pistol side event, Leroy and 
Firepower Phil were too quick with a rifle and George X 
and Scattergun gave a shotgun masterclass. 
Thanks to everyone who pitched in and made the 
weekend a success. 

 
            Not called Dapper Dan for nothing! 
 

   
Scattergun and fans, Stand Tall & George X, Wyatt Twerp 
 
 

 
 

 

 
www.facebook.com/SSAAT03/ 

 
Your Bull Barrel 

 

 If you have any articles or pictures to publish or if you 
want Bull Barrel emailed to you, contact Phil or email 
sec@ssaat03.com . 
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